
 

RECORD OF DECISION TAKEN BY CABINET MEMBER 

 
This form must be completed by or on behalf of the relevant Cabinet Member immediately after any decision has 

been made and sent to the Chief Executive for publication in accordance with the Council’s Constitution. 

 

 

Summary of Matter or Issue Requiring  

Decision 

 

Revenue Budget 2020/21 – Highways fees and charges  

 

Decision Taken  

(i.e. approved/not approved together 

with any caveats) 

 

Approved/Not approved 

(Please delete as appropriate) 

 

 

Summary of Reason(s) for Decision Taken 

(alternatively, attach copy of any report 

or other document setting out reasons)  

 

 

As in previous years the principle that has been applied in reviewing 

the Highways charges is to ensure that, where the charge is at the 

discretion of the authority, the charge is set at a level to at least 

break-even in terms of cost recovery and, where appropriate, to 

achieve the optimum level of income to the authority. 

 

It is proposed that Highways licence fees increase by an average of 

6%, to reflect the increased costs of providing these services since 

the last review in 2018/19. 

 

The proposed changes to Exeter residents’ parking permit charges 

are consistent with the policy developed by the Exeter HATOC 

Residents’ Parking Working Group and agreed by Cabinet at the 9th 

December 2020 meeting. 

 

Increases to Exeter pay and display charges were determined by the 

Exeter HATOC Pay and Display Working Group and agreed at the 

Exeter HATOC meeting on 15th March 2021. 

 

Summary of Alternatives or Options 

considered and rejected 

(alternatively, attach copy of any report 

or other document setting out 

alternatives/options)  

 

Option is to retain existing fees and charges which would impact on 

the approved revenue budget for 2021/22. 

 

 

 

 

Details of any personal interest or conflict 

of interest and dispensation granted to 

the Cabinet  Member(s) involved in or 

consulted upon this decision 

 

None 

 

 

Contact for enquiries/further information 

 

 

Name: Matthew Thorpe 

Tel: 01392 383590 

Email: matthew.thorpe@devon.gov.uk 

 

A copy of this Notice will be published on the Council’s website 

(http://www.devon.gov.uk/dcc/committee/mingifs.html) and any supporting documentation considered by the 

individual taking this decision and relevant to the matter shall also be made available for inspection by the public 

 

 

Signature of Cabinet Member 

 

 

Councillor Stuart Hughes 

 

 

Date:  13 August 2021 

http://www.devon.gov.uk/dcc/committee/mingifs.html


 

 


